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REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR FOR ENVIRONMENT & COMMUNITY SAFETY
TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR PROPERTY ON 8th MARCH  2011
TITLE:
LAND AT WHITTLE STREET PLAYING FIELDS, WALKDEN -  
RECOMMENDATIONS:
It is recommended that:-

           Lead Member for Property approves the appropriation of the land shaded blue on the plan at Annex 1 from the Sustainable Regeneration Directorate to the Environment & Community Safety Directorate control, the land to be held for public recreation purposes.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
The report deals with the proposed transfer of control of land from the Sustainable Regeneration Directorate to the Environment and Community Safety Directorate

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
N/A
(Available for public inspection)
KEY DECISION:
 NO 
DETAILS:
1.0  Information
1.1 The City Council’s Sustainable Regeneration Directorate is developing 101 new council homes across 10 sites within the city. One of these developments is on the site of the former White Moss House, Bracken Avenue and Sharp Street, Walkden. 
1.2 A small parcel of land (shaded blue on the plan at Annex 1) which forms part of Whittle Street playing fields is currently maintained by this Directorate but is under the control of the Sustainable Regeneration Directorate. The land is considered by the housing development team to be unsuitable to include within the development of the new properties. 
1.3 Officers from both Directorates agreed that the logical step would be to appropriate the land to the Environment & Community Safety Directorate and incorporate it within Whittle Street Playing Fields.
1.4 The Environment & Community Safety Directorate will not incur a cost for the transfer of this land. 
1.5 The annual maintenance cost for this land is approximately £100. This can be absorbed within the present budget for the site; therefore no additional maintenance funding is required.
KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
EQUALITY IMPACT ASSESSMENT AND IMPLICATIONS:- 
ASSESSMENT OF RISK:   Low
SOURCE OF FUNDING: 
LEGAL IMPLICATIONS Supplied by Norman Perry (Ext 2325)
On the basis that there is no cost to the Directorate for acquisition and that the annual maintenance cost is only £100, there should be no legal implications unless there is a restrictive covenant preventing the use of the land for playing fields or recreational purposes. 

Title has not been checked, so no opinion can be given at this stage. However prior to transfer a title report should be prepared and anything onerous should be highlighted.

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS Supplied by :- 
• This Directorates Technical Officer for the additional maintenance information
• The City Treasurer for the funding of the additional annual maintenance requirement
OTHER DIRECTORATES CONSULTED :- 
Sustainable Regeneration (Urban Vision Mark Dauncey)
CONTACT OFFICER:  ALAN ROWLEY

TEL. NO. 925 1003
WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):  
Walkden North
Annex 1
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